
Planning and Zoning Commission Meeting Minutes of October 23, 2012: 

 
 

 

12-189M  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider/Discuss/Act 
on the Request by the City of McKinney to Amend 
the Comprehensive Plan, Including the Parks, 
Recreation, and Open Space Section. 
 

Mr. Alex Glushko, Planner II for the City of McKinney, gave the staff report 

and explained the proposed amendments to the Comprehensive Plan, including 

the Parks, Recreation, and Open Space section.  He stated that Staff 

recommends approval of the amendments to the Comprehensive Plan as 

conditioned in the staff report.   

Commission Member Bush asked how many miles the trail from Towne 

Lake to    Creekview Estates covered.  Ms. Jenny Baker, Senior Parks Planner 

for the City of McKinney, stated that it is five and a half miles total.  Commission 

Member Bush stated that it was a beautiful path.  Commission Member Kochalka 

was in favor of more sidewalk trails like this.   

Chairman Clark asked Staff if there was anything controversial in the 

proposed amendments.  Ms. Baker said no.   

Chairman Clark opened the public hearing and called for comments.  

There being none, on a motion by Commission Member Thompson, seconded by 

Commission Member Gilmore, the Commission unanimously approved the 

motion to close the public hearing and recommend approval of the proposed 

amendment to the Comprehensive Plan, as conditioned in the staff report.    



Chairman Clark stated that the recommendation of the Planning and 

Zoning Commission will be forwarded to the City Council at the December 4, 

2012 meeting. 

 
 

 


